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Wild Flower Walk

As part of our on-going walks along the Emm Brook, we are holding a “Flower Walk” on 25th May. We will meet at Tesco at 7pm for a guided walk that will last about one and a half hours.

We propose to organise the party into small groups, so we must limit the number of people to 20 members.

If you would like to spend an evening just looking to see what’s there with the help of experts please book your place now. Phone Cyril Fuller on 979 1415 and leave your name and telephone number (so we can contact you if the weather is very bad).

This should be a very enjoyable and popular evening, so please book early – and hope for fine weather!

Events update

Litter pick 

Our litter pick on the 27th February proved to be very busy with almost 30 bags of rubbish collected – not to mention all the glass and a couple of estate agents’ signs. Safeway did a very good job of warming up attendees afterwards with hot drinks and buns. They also let us put all the rubbish in their skips.

River Walk

Dinton Pastures on the 20th March was the occasion of a most fascinating walk – despite the change in weather, a small group had a lovely insight into this stretch of the river. We were very lucky to spot a lovely kingfisher.

Easter Egg Event 

This was held on the banks of the Emm Brook just behind Woosehill Lane and Arthur Road aimed at parents and children. 

Tesco kindly provided funds towards eggs and oranges. All had a good time as you can see from the pictures.  We had approximately 50 people half being children.
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FOTEB Public Meeting and AGM

A public meeting is being held on 16th May at the Rose Street Methodist Church (beginning at 7.30pm) to present the first stage of the Management Strategy for the Emm Brook. This will cover the threats to the river, identify the situation on the various sections and outline how we might proceed. When this document is agreed we can then move on to developing more detailed plans for each section – and actually plan some conservation work! The evening will include our first AGM to ratify the constitution and elect the committee (details attached).
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Nature Corner – Rare ladybird?
Can anyone identify this orange ladybird with lots of white spots for us? It was photographed at the Easter Egg Hunt.  Please send answers to Email newsletter@emmbrook.org.uk
Nesting Bird Survey

Plans for the survey of birds nesting along the Emm Brook (from Chapel Green to the A329M) are now in place, thanks, largely to the enthusiasm and guidance from Paul Bright-Thomas. It has been divided into five sections, each the responsibility of a different ‘surveyor’ and each area will be visited three times.  On the first visit, scheduled for late April, surveyors will record the types of habitats using the codes devised by the Royal Society for the Protection of Birds (RSPB).  Two subsequent visits, designed to record ‘early’ and ‘late’ nesting species, will then be made, when the numbers of birds nesting in each section will be recorded.  The results will be published later in the year and the intention is to repeat the survey annually, so changes in the numbers of birds nesting along the Emm can be monitored.  

Litter Picking – our view

It was a valuable exercise for the group to carry out the litter pick at Safeway – it provided publicity and awareness of the problem as well as tidy up a stretch of the river.

However, another organisation asked the Council to clear rubbish from one of their sites and it was suggested that they contact FOTEB. We discussed the subject at length at the Steering Committee meeting and the general feeling was that we are not a “litter-picking group”. Instead we would like to collect information and pictures of where litter is unsightly or damaging the environment and report it back to the council for them to deal with. So any bikes, trolleys, and garden waste and litter in your neighbourhood should be reported to the council (974 6307) – and if you are able to photograph it then please do send it in.

That doesn’t mean we won’t hold another litter picking event – and we probably will if it is seen to be of benefit to the environment.

Conservation

We now have “Section Leaders” who will take particular interest in each of the sections of the river that we have identified. They will be walking their stretches to find out what is there and to develop ideas as to what FOTEB might wish to see happen. If you would like to help phone Sue Farrington
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We continue to keep an eye open for new planning applications that might affect the river. One in particular that hasn’t materialised yet is for the old C F Taylor site in Molly Millars Lane. There may be an opportunity to have the river opened up again here as at present it runs underground in a culvert.

Emmbrook Walk Consultation

Wokingham District Council is to carry out a public consultation on the management of “Emmbrook Walk”. This is the stretch of park adjacent to the river, between Emmbrook Road and Old Forest Road. We have discussed the issue with the Council and a leaflet will be sent to every household in Emmbrook (North Ward) asking for views on their proposals. 

A public meeting to discuss the proposals will be held in Emmbrook Village Hall at 7.30pm on 1st June. FOTEB Committee members will attend, but we urge as many of you as possible to take part in this consultation exercise.


Industry on the Emm Brook (part 1)

In the days before steam power became common (mid to late 18th century), running water was a valuable source of power and the Emm Brook was no exception to this. Within Wokingham, the brook provided power for at least two mills and a tanyard, these being:

Little Mill (also known as Emm Brook Mill) at OS 800695, NW of what is now the Woosehill roundabout. The Mill is clearly shown on OS maps as a Paper Mill (1873) and Corn Mill (1899 and 1911) but then as an Old Corn Mill in the 1933 edition. The Mill is recorded in ‘Berkshire Watermills’ by J Kenneth Major, which is included in the ‘Berkshire Archaeological Journal’ Volume 61 (1963-4) and described as “Buildings Preserved, Light Industry”. The buildings no longer stand but the Mill’s watercourses can be seen on both sides of Reading Road despite probable re-routing when the roundabout and pedestrian underpass were built. Barbara Young, who has researched the history of the family who owned this mill, has kindly given me a summary of her notes and we plan to follow these up.

Our Funds

As a new organisation we started with an empty bank account and some bills to pay for the hire of rooms etc. Now, thanks to the generosity of the Wokingham Society and Wokingham Town Council, who both agreed to our requests for a grant, we have sufficient funds in the bank to obtain the resources that we will need. The District Council also helped by paying for our public liability insurance.

Newsletter by email

If you receive the newsletter on paper would you be prepared to get it by email? This is a quicker, simpler and cheaper way for us to send out information. If you are able, then please send us an email. We would also be pleased to receive articles, sightings or pictures for the next newsletter on newsletter@emmbrook.org.uk 


Dates for your Diary


Event�
Date / Time�
Location / Contact�
�
Public Meeting and AGM�
Monday 16 May 7.30pm�
Rose Street Methodist Church�
�
Wild Flower Walk�
Wednesday 25 May 7pm�
Tesco Store


Phone Cyril Fuller on 979 1415�
�
Emmbrook Walk Consultation�
Wednesday 1 June 7.30pm�
Emmbrook Village Hall in Emmbrook Road.�
�












Contacts at FOTEB


Sue Farrington (Chairman) 978 2371


Jean Vaughan (Secretary) 979 0538


Newsletter 07092 075753 or


newsletter@emmbrook.org.uk


Mike Saynor (Monitoring) 978 1804








